MINUTES FROM THE FcM NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
STEERING GROUP – 18 April 2018 7.30-9pm

Present:
Rob Lancaster – in the chair


Elaine Nevin
Hilary Gibbins – secretary


Brian Stripp
Sarah Angell       



Peter Hughes


Deborah Pallister



Jo Stephenson

Ian Terry




Faye Deverell
Michael Gromett



Linda Moakes

And Simone Landucci from OpenPlan

1. Apologies were received from:
Jacqui Holtam, Rob Limbrey, Janet Stocks, Bronwen Magrath, Mike Armstrong Grace Collins and Roger Summerton
2. Review of the minutes of the last meeting held on 14 March 2018
The minutes of the last meeting were accepted.
3. Review of outcome of Neighbourhood Profile Event
Rob Lancaster briefly outlined the process so far to new-comers to the group and explained that we are still in the process of collecting evidence and that the final Plan must fit in with existing policies including the National Planning Policy Framework and Newark & Sherwood DC’s Core Strategy.
Simone Landucci explained how the profiles, which were completed by residents as part of the Profile Event held on 25th April, will fit within the final Plan. From the completed documents sent to him following the event, which varied in their level of detail, he had drafted a narrative report of the four areas which the meeting then looked at in turn. It was agreed that varying amounts of further work needed to be done on the original documents including: 

· annotation of photographs which had been taken in the day 

· further details on some aspects, particularly ‘Landmarks’, ‘Views and Vistas’ and ‘Improvement Ideas’ and 
· map assets
It was agreed that Hilary Gibbins would undertake this for the Morton Area 1 and Ian Terry for the Claypit Lane, Wilson’s Lane and Station Road Area 3, which it was also agreed would now include Station Lane. Deb Pallister agreed to undertake this for Gravelly Lane, Longmead Drive, Green Drive and Marlock Close, Area 4 with a request for support from her two co-facilitators. 
Sarah Angell, Jo Stephenson, Linda Moakes and Elaine Nevin agreed to undertake a further visit to the Main Street, Fiskerton Area 2 to gather additional evidence to assist the completion of Appendix A & B. for the Profile document. It was also agreed to include Gypsy Lane in this area.
Several points were raised during the discussions including the state of the footpath to the station which it was agreed could be included as an ‘Improvement Idea’, better maintenance of the village green with particular regard to the preservation of the bluebells, and the possibility of re-instating a village envelope. Simone pointed out that this latter issue would be dependent on what was in N&SDC’s Core Strategy.
There was also some discussion as to whether there is any evidence identifying a need for smaller houses. It was confirmed that Fiskerton-cum-Morton is classed as ‘low need’ for new housing in the Core Strategy.

Simone then gave the meeting an overview of other parts of the draft profile he had put together, such as Policy Recommendations which included the point that services including water, drainage, gas and electricity would need to be upgraded if there was to be any further housing development. He added that it was important for green areas such as footpaths and paddocks to be mapped as part of the profile. He stressed that this was just an initial draft and still very much open to change.
4. Planning for 8th May event
In the light of the amount of work which still needs to be done to complete the profiles, it was agreed to postpone the next community meeting from 8th May to 5th June,7.30pm at Arthur Radford Centre (subject to availability). 

5. It was agreed to hold the next Steering Group meeting to plan for the 5th June event on 23rd May 7.30-9.30pm.
6. Fashion Show at Arthur Radford Centre 
Jo Stephenson updated the meeting on arrangements for the Fashion Show on 30th April 7- 9pm All profits will be donated to Walk. The Walk Breast Cancer charity and tickets for the fashion show will be on sale in the village shop. As well as a Fashion Show the event will also be an opportunity to showcase the Neighbourhood Plan process.
7. Finance
Deborah Pallister reported that the Steering Group had spent a total of £5,344.98 out of a budget of £5,700. The group can now bid for more funding in the next financial year and now has 12 months in which it can spend monies instead of the previous 6. Any profits from events including the Christmas Light-Up would be held by the Parish Council and donated to charity.
Rob Lancaster to link with the Clerk of the FCM Parish Council andbid for additional grant aid with support from OpenPlan, to complete the process.
8. Date of Next Meeting

Wednesday 23rd May 2018 7.30pm – 9.30pm at Morton Church Hall
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